City of Binghamton

Examining Board of Plumbers

Binghamton

Mayor Jared M. Kraham

Christopher Schleider, Superuvisor
Dave Watson, Assistant Superuvisor

To: Plumbing Board Members

From: Art Monaco

Subject: Minutes of Meeting

Copies: Mayor Kraham, Corporation Counsel,

The meeting of the Examining Board of Plumbers was held on June 10, 2024
And was called to order at 1:30 PM

Member Present Absent
John Hardy X

Frederick J X

Meagher, Jr.

Art Monaco X

Chris Schleider X

Patrick Knapp X

Michael Piccirilli X

Old Business: Minutes from previous meeting held on May 26, and June 3, 2024, were read and accepted.
Chapter 310 of the City of Binghamton Codes and Ordinances was handed out for members to look through and suggest possible
changes to at future meetings.

New Business:

Fred made a motion that we send the property owner and contractor (plumber) a notice of violation when a permit is not obtained
for plumbing work in the City., Motion passed.

Pete Beard from Excelsior Plumbing attended the meeting and admitted to not complying with local codes 310-1 and 310-14.

Chris recommended that Pete be issued a notice of violation for this, the next offense could carry a 1-year revocation of his license.
Mr. Robert Paturzo submitted a Master Plumber License application which was voted on and passed.

Mr. Kyle Fancher attended the meeting and submitted a Master Plumber License application which was voted on and passed.

Art Monaco submitted his letter of resignation to the board effective immediately.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:00, Next meeting is scheduled for Monday July 8" at 1:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Arthur Monaco
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